Secretary of State
U.S. State Department
2201 C Street NW
Washington, DC 20520

July 7, 2023

Subject: My Apology to U.S. Government, Elon Musk, & Bill Gates

Dear Secretary of State

I write to apologize to the government of the United States through the State Department for expressing my views regarding recent democratization process in Nigeria. I shouted for help because I know that Democracy was not designed to promote lawlessness and corruption and humiliation and killing of the vulnerable and the less-privileged. I wanted the United States to defuse the rising tension. I have always displayed excellent citizenship by promoting democratic ideals of this great nation, recognizing that democracy is the driver of civilization. In his Message to the U.S. Congress, January 6, 1937, President Franklin Roosevelt stated "Civilization cannot go back: civilization must not stand still...it is our task to perfect, to improve, to alter when necessary, but in all cases to go forward." He further stated, "The United States of America, within itself, must continue the task of making democracy succeed." During the 2023 Presidential election in Nigeria, we all saw that the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) deliberately sabotaged the electoral process: INEC inhibited and circumvented the electoral BVAS collation machine. That was why I shouted for help. Today, I am happy because the report presented by the European Union demonstrated the reality of the electoral sham: widespread irregularities, just as I alerted this great nation. My shout out was meant to advance electoral integrity in the face of what African people saw as the backsliding of democracy towards failure. Perhaps, I stepped on toes or I went too far in words to showcase the true situation in Nigeria. By so doing, I violated the United States of America. I am here begging the Government of the United States of America to forgive me. Please instruct your intelligence operatives to free my phones, my e-mails, my laptop, and my social media accounts currently breached and hijacked. Democracy is valued globally, not just its roots but for its fruits. I am sorry for speaking up! Please accept my apology!

I like to once again apologize to Elon Musk for using his business platform to express my grievances and for attacking his interest. I tendered an apology to him and he accepted my apology. I shouted during President Jonathan's government and President Obama assisted me, I shouted during President Buhari's government in Nigeria and President Trump invited me for a meeting on the Benue/Plateau killings. Within a month, President Buhari was summoned to Washington for questioning regarding the killings of vulnerable population in Benue and Plateau States of Nigeria. President Trump did not send people to kill me because I shouted for help on behalf of the Nigerian people. In fact, the Government of President Buhari invited me several

times for a meeting with his administration officials, including the DSS. I made my views very clear. President Buhari did not threaten me even though he knew that I reported the true situation of things in Nigeria to President Trump. Why is the United States government threatening me: blocked me from securing government contracts or jobs, hijack my phone, my e-mails, humiliate and frustrate my livelihood? President Dwight EisenHower, in his first annual message to members of the 83th Congress, February 2, 1953, stated, "Our Civil and Social Rights form a central part of the heritage we are striving to defend on all fronts and with all our strength...to be true to one's own freedom is, in essence, to honor and respect the freedom of all others." Democracy means the rule of the people. The founding fathers designed democracy to protect minority points of view. Please consider this apology and leave my things alone. I have no powers to disrupt any government in Nigeria. I am begging because my children are equally frustrated the way and manner my phones, e-mails, and social media accounts have been hijacked. Please manage Africa the way you think they deserved to be managed. I am just an individual. Besides, the United States of America is not the only influence in Africa. African governments have been in constant foreign interference by the English, French, the Portuguese, Italians, and recently the Chinese. Almost all Heads of Governments in Africa are constantly treated in a condescending manner with "deceitful diplomatic negotiation." I can still remember that the United States of America was the only power in collaboration with the United Nation in support of Self-determination to end colonial rule in Africa. Even now, many Americans are against the ongoing neocolonialism inching to make African people half-slave and half-free.

The U.S. is known for continuously pursuing freedom, protection, genuine equality, unquestioned liberty and security of all people, irrespective of nations or colors. Many people in this country have expressed concern that things have changed so much in America and like someone said, "the more things change, the more things remain the same." We have to do away with imaginary democracy to pursue true and practical democracy for other nations. They want a Republic, a government of the people, by the people, and for the people: a country where anybody could speak up and make a difference. When people become reluctant to express themselves because they may be persecuted, they almost might as well be living under a tyrannical government. In his Second Annual Message to the Joint Session of the U.S. Congress, the 28th U.S. President Woodrow Wilson stated, "The United States, this great people for whom we speak and act, should be ready, as never before, to serve itself and to serve mankind." Many American people have demonstrated their commitment to serve, to help, to support and even struggle to lift people out of poverty and sicknesses. Bill Gates is a leader in this direction, I must confess even though I once crossed his path.

For years and years, Bill Gates, Elon Musk, and Mark Zuckerberg have demonstrated their individual commitments to serve mankind, to better the lives of African people, especially. Bill Gates in particular is always donating, from food to money to medicines and to sponsoring research in favor of African unique situations and conditions. Recently, Bill Gates Foundation pledged to spend \$7 billion over the next four years to help address hunger, disease, and poverty. Bill Gates's contributions to support the livelihood of African vulnerable population, cannot be underrated. I know that he's not been officially celebrated by African people because a great deal of his contributions were cornered and siphoned by a few corrupt individuals. However, he is the

best friend African people ever had. I look forward to working with him to ensure his contributions are advertised, properly channeled to impact the lives of targeted population. But let me apologize to Bill Gates for the remarks and certain constructs I used in a Research I conducted regarding the Pandemic and subsequently the introduction of vaccines across the world. For clarification purpose, his Ex-wife's comments on Africa triggered the investigative study. I want to use this opportunity to formally apologize to Bill Gates and the Gates Foundation and all stakeholders and supporters of his Foundation. Also, I am sorry for sharing the report on Twitter, now owned by Elon Musk.

African people are happy to see science and technology investments from Bill Gates, Elon Musk, Mark Zuckerberg and many others, aimed at unlocking Africa of the future. Many of us are hopeful that as technology gets smarter into Africa, civilization and democracy will be enhanced to undermine political complexities. All of these investments: Space-X supported Starlink deployment, Chan Zuckerberg Initiative (CZI), and Gates Foundation funding to multilateral organizations will promote America's crusade to protect, preserve, and perpetuate the values of democracy in Africa. It will paralyze and alleviate poverty and unhealthy conditions. According to Abraham Maslow, a Psychologist, "sick people are made by sick culture; healthy people are made possible by a healthy culture. But it is just as true that sick individuals make their culture more sick and healthy individuals make their culture more healthy." The United States of America is not immune to this situation - My friend from United Arab Emirate (UAE) expressed shock why there are too many poor, hungry, homeless and helpless people everywhere in the United States despite democracy. He was talking like somebody who moved from the farm to the city newly: the U.S. is known globally for prioritizing and elevating other countries' needs over theirs. It probably calls for a refinement of certain democratic policies and practices, especially the election of leaders.

We all know, government is a Project and if a project leader (President) is deficient in the knowledge of empiricism, lean principles, and retrospective analysis of the past vis-à-vis the present, such a government is bound to fail. The primary strength of China's governance system is the selection and appointment of officials based on their integrity, ability and merit regardless of background or family or religious considerations. Leadership entails continuous training, practice and assessment to secure political meritocracy based on individual superior qualities for political appointment. There is an old saying in China, "It takes seven years to see if a tree can grow into suitable building materials." I do know that Elon Musk, Bill Gates, Mark Zuckerberg and all of these billionaires do employ meritocracy model in all of their employment practices. They all go for talented and highly skilled individuals for employment. Their employment strategy is completely out of phase with the government. That's why they succeed. Nigeria was one of the richest nations in the world and I can recall in the past, Nigeria donated money to support South Korea. Today, where is South Korea and where is Nigeria? Where is India today? Where is Asia today and where is Africa?

African people cannot continue to search for rats while they carry elephant on their heads. African children are killed daily in places like Saudi Arabia for some very stupid reasons. Many black African young men and women are killed daily in Libya. In many cases, families of the

victims are called on video to witness the execution of their children. They describe it as retaliation. Many others are drowned in the Mediterranean Sea. My family was affected. I could not sleep for months. Well, I'm sorry I mentioned this. But again, whatever thing, anything, everything I said wrongly, please forgive me. This is why we need true democracy, not political hyperbole, not imaginary democracy. There is no need to plan to assassinate me or frame to destroy me or my livelihood. As a U.S. citizen, I have been warned to stay quiet about African issues and I will. But please, my intention was not to violate your agenda for Nigeria or Africa.

I came here to study and to pursue the possibility of helping African people to replicate what your Fathers and Great Grand Fathers put in place for you: the constitution, the rule of law, the security architecture and the interwoven intelligence capabilities for effective governance. That is all. I am hopeful that someday we shall be privileged to witness African Presidents speak in this manner: The 27th President William Howard Taft was passionate about business conditions in the United States. In his Fourth Annual message to the Congress, December 06, 1912, President William Taft stated, "The business of the country is now on a solid basis. Credits are not unduly extended, and every phase of the situation seems in a state of preparedness for a period of unexampled prosperity. Manufacturing concerns are running at their full capacity and the demand for labor was never so constant and growing...the condition of the Treasury is very satisfactory... For three years, the expenditures of the government have decreased under the influence of an effort to economize..." This is governance in 1912 before WWI. This is my wish for African leadership. I am not a troublemaker but I hate criminal tendencies, especially in governance. I have had the privilege of teaching women and men of the U.S. Armed Forces, Intelligence and Law Enforcement for 10 years. I resigned because I came to know that grades were awarded for free to some category of students. I considered the integrity of the academic enterprise and decided to resign.

Before I conclude this apology, let me take a minute to talk about me. First, I have never tasted or taken any drug in my life (verifiable records available). Second, you issued gun license to me but as you know, I have not bought any gun in this country because I have no need for it. Third, you already know this: I do not follow women/girls nor fornicate with them: you have been monitoring my phone for three years now or more. Fourth, I do not go to clubs and I do not drink alcohol. Fifth, I am a very strict vegetarian: I do not eat meat nor fish. However, my children do. My meal at one time is not more than five dollars. Finally, every Sunday, I go out there to share the Gospel of Our Lord Jesus Christ with American people: the Gospel of Love and Charity. Of course, you have been following me wherever I go. My name is Daniel and I can see whatever is going on around me. I do not participate in evil, physically, spiritually or online. I acted consciously just as I did when human massacre was extremely severe in Benue and Plateau areas of Nigeria. We want Muslims and Christians to live together in peace. Insecurity breeds systemic dysfunction, undermine democracy, and frustrate development.

I fought to secure democratic integrity in Nigeria during President Obama era and widespread insecurity in Nigeria during President Trump administration. They both assisted my struggle. The U.S. government's understanding of my struggle for democratic integrity in Nigeria is frightening to me, for fear of assassination. Please allow me to earn a living. The U.S., France,

Italy, Portuguese, Chinese, Germany and others' interests, are equally, the interest of God. He owns the Universe. And I believe that the Kingdom of this world is His Kingdom. I pray Nigeria and indeed Africa will, someday, replicate U.S. democratic integrity and stability. Please leave my e-mails, leave my internet, leave my phones, leave my laptop, and please do not populate the social media with my name and pictures and false information. I hereby beg Elon Musk and Bill Gates and Mark to please advise your businesses to delete my Twitter, LinkedIn, and Facebook accounts as applicable. I apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you and I appreciate your understanding. Please accept my sincere apology. Please see attached Police Report to action my Request. May God Almighty continue to bless the world.

Sincerely,

Daniel Udo-Akang, PhD PO Box 1032 Baltimore,

MD 21233

Anita Bass 7/17/2023

ANITA ANN BASS Notary Public-Maryland Baltimore County My Commission Expires June 14, 2026

CC:

- Bill Gates: Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation. PO Box 23350, Seattle WA 98102, USA or 15010 NE 36th, St. Redmond, WA 98052
- 2. Elon Musk: Corporate Secretary, Tesla, Inc. 3500 Deer Creek Road, Palo Alto, CA 94304 or 1355 Market St., #900, San Francisco, CA 94103.
- 3. Federal Bureau of Investigation: 2600 Lord Baltimore Drive Baltimore, MD 21244.
- 4. Federal Bureau of Investigation: FBI Headquarters in Washington, D.C. Federal Bureau of Investigation J. Edgar Hoover Building 935 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20535.
- 5. Chief of Police: Baltimore Police Department, 601 East Fayette Street, Baltimore, MD 21202.